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Message from the President 

 
Good morning to all Members and Friends of the Italian Golf Club, welcome to 2025 and a great 
year of golfing for us. 
2024 was a successful golfing and social year for the IGC and we hope that it was enjoyed by all. 
Thank you to the Members that support us consistently and we look forward to your support to 
make the Club achieve its goals of providing a welcoming, friendly experience with like-minded 
people. 
Thank you also to the Board Members that give their time and effort freely to plan, organise and 
execute our monthly events throughout the year. 
Captain Sam Quagliata and Vice-Captain Vince Petitto has prepared another excellent range of 
Golfing experiences for 2025. The Calander is now on the website. 
Thank you to Pepe Bonaccordo of Pepe`s Duck for his support and Sponsorship of the IGC for 
2025. This support helps us achieve our aims and assists the Club financially. 
 
Membership Renewals for 2025 are now due. Payments can be made now online at 
www.italiangolfsydney.com.au  
The cost of renewal is $250. 
The cost of New Membership is $350. 
Please ensure that your shirt size and birthday details are correct when renewing Membership. 
We again offer Members the opportunity to support the Club as “Silver Sponsors” with a one-time 
payment of $1,350. This entitles the member access to all events in the 2025 Calendar (other than 
the Italian Challenge Cup in Brisbane in October) This sponsorship may also be eligible to tax 
deductibility, please contact Vice-President Sam Panucci if you require a Tax invoice. 
 
Members will receive a new Foot Joy golf IGC Club shirt. We remind you that your  
MiGolf Membership may also be due for renewal. You need to do this directly on the MiGolf App. 
If you require the IGC to hold your AGU Golflink Membership (if you are not a Member of another 
Golf Club) this will require an extra payment of $90 to the IGC. 
 
Our last game for 2024 was held at Elanora Golf Club. It was great to see a strong turnout. We 
enjoyed dinner and presentations of the years Trophies to winners. Photos will be available on the 
website soon. 
 
We look forward to seeing you at Oak Point Golf Club (Liverpool) on Tuesday 21st January. Bookings 
are now open via www.italiangolfsydnet.com.au  
Merry Christmas, Happy New Year and Happy Golfing Holidays, 
Saluti, 
Muzio Cantarella 
 

President 
 

http://www.italiangolfsydney.com.au/
http://www.italiangolfsydnet.com.au/


 

Captain’s Report 

Since the last report we have enjoyed games and good food at Campbelltown, Pennant Hills and 
Elanora Country Club with the results as follows: -  
 

 

A – Grade 
 

1st: John Lo Surdo 42 
2nd: Corrado Lepre 41 

B – Grade 
 

1st: Vince Petitto 42 c/b 
2nd: Ron Ross 42 

C – Grade 
 

1st: Angelo Lo Surdo 41 
2nd: Bernie Galletti 39  

 

 

A – Grade 
 

1st: Anthony Pellegrino 35 
2nd: Romeo Youkhana 32 

B – Grade 
 

1st: Sam Panucci 38 
2nd: John Bernasconi 37 

C – Grade 
 

1st: Gaetano Melita 39 
2nd: Joe Calabrese 37  

 

 

A – Grade 
 

1st: Romeo Youkhana 37 
2nd: Sam Quagliata 34 

B – Grade 
 

1st: Robert Clocchiatti 34 
2nd: Toto Mesiti 33 

C – Grade 
 

1st: John Torrisi 35 
2nd: Gaetano Tomagra 34  

 
Bringing our 2024 season to close was our last game at the exclusive Elanora Country Club and 
despite the fairway renovations the course was outstanding and certainly a fitting end to the year. 
Following the game, we recognised our 2024 Champions at the presentation dinner as follows: -   

 

Our next game is at Oak Point Golf Club (Liverpool) on Tuesday 21st January 2025. Bookings will 
open soon  on the website www.italiangolfsydney.com.au. The golf Course is in excellent condition 
and it may be the last time we play there before the bulldozers move in late 2025. 
 
11.00 am tee off with finger food to follow the game. 
 
Finally, Buone Feste to everyone, hopefully Santa in your house is a golfer, I look forward to seeing 
you all at Oak Point. 
 
Good Health and good golfing to all,  
Sam Quagliata 
 

 

http://www.italiangolfsydney.com.au/


Golfing Etiquette 
 
Please remember that as members of the IGC you are representing our Club and our Community when visiting 
our Host Golf Clubs. Our behaviour, dress, etiquette, language, and observance of all the rules of golf should 
always be in tune with our surroundings. Your assistance in this matter is greatly appreciated. 
 
Course Care:   
Replace/repair divots, rake bunkers, fix pitch marks, watch your pace of play, keep up with the group in front 
– not ahead of the group behind. 
  
Scorecards: 
Are to be agreed & signed on completion of the round NOT in the clubhouse. No adjustments will be made by 
committee members on MiScore App. 
 
Attire:  
Players to wear Club Shirts & Cap at all IGC Sydney Games, tailored pants/shorts with shirts tucked in plus 
the Club’s dress codes, course etiquette and mobile phone policies of the day. 
 

Hole in One Competition 

 

   
 

MGI Zip Navigator Motorised All Terrain Golf Buggy - Black valued at over $2,400. 
 

Definition of a “Hole-in-One”. 
 

“A hole-in-one occurs when a ball hit from a tee to start a hole, finishes in the nominated cup. A ball hit from a tee following a lost ball, 
out of bounds, or water hazard is not a hole in one”. 

 
RULES 

1. Player must be a current financial member of the Italian Golf Club Sydney Limited. 
2. First attempt at the hole, by each individual player, is valid only. 
3. Only on a Par 3 hole of a minimum 150 meters to be nominated by the committee prior to the start of the game. 
4. Compulsory, “CALL UP” by previous group, on the nominated hole were possible. 
5. An IGC member/Playing group must attest and witness the shot. 
6. In the event of a dispute the final decision is at the absolute discretion of the IGC committee. 
7. Any foul play will result in the instant termination of the member from the IGC Sydney Limited club. 
 

2025 Booking Procedure 

 
Game reminders will be sent by SMS 10 Days Prior to each Game. 
Please Book & Pay online via Website www.italiangolfsydney.com.au or call Sam Panucci on 0411855045 if you 
are having difficulty logging on to the website. 
Booking Window will close 4 Days prior to Games as per Golf Club’s Request!! 
All Visitors are welcomed subject to member player numbers and course availability. 
 

https://www.drummondgolf.com.au/mgi-zip-navigator-all-terrain.html
http://www.italiangolfsydney.com.au/


Member Birthdays for January 

2nd Ron Rosso 
12th Charlie Dolso 
15th Paul Dovico 
15th Aldo Merlino 
19th Fred La Cava 
29th Joe Bruzzese 

 
 

 
 

 

2025 SPONSORS 

 

 
MAJOR SPONSOR IGC 2025 
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You are receiving this email as you are a member of the Italian Golf Club Sydney mailing list.  

 
Our mailing address is:  
Italian Golf Club Sydney 

PO Box 426 
Leichhardt, NSW 2040  

Australia 
 

https://www.facebook.com/igcsydney/
http://www.italiangolfsydney.com.au/

